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1.	WASTE MANAGEMENT


Officers and Members of both Carlisle and Eden met on 22nd May to discuss Waste Management and recycling.  Officers were asked to look at a range of options and report back in greater detail for the next meeting.





Licensing


A seminar was held at the end of April, open to the licensed trade and other local authorities, to provide the latest available national information on the transfer of liquor licensing to local authorities.  Government guidance scheduled for May has not yet appeared.





Housing and Health Partnerships.


Officers are still developing the Council’s Housing Strategy, which originally had to be completed and submitted to Government by the end of July.   This timetable has now changed and no specific date has been set for submission.  The intention however is to have the draft document completed during the summer in consultation with Government Office North West.  The Strategy will incorporate both the Regulatory Reform Order and Homelessness Strategies, which have been considered by Members in recent weeks.  Both these documents had to be produced independently in order to meet National deadlines during July.


There has been a sizeable increases in the workload of the 2 homelessness officers and an associated increase in demand for hostel places as a result of changes by Government to the prioritisation criteria for the homeless.  The inclusion of all at risk 16 and 17 year olds and prison leavers within the definition has created the additional pressure. 


The Energy Efficiency Advice Centre was recognised as the best in the North West during an awards ceremony at the beginning of June.  The award recognises the extensive, innovative work undertaken by the unit.


 


Environmental Quality


The Local Air Quality Strategy update, which had to be submitted to Government for comment by the end of May, met the required deadline following initial consideration by Executive on 28th April.  Any comments received will be incorporated in the final document.





Food Safety


The Section participated in the National Food Safety Week during June and was assisted by the Mayor taking part in a hand washing demonstration at a local supermarket.  The national campaign was directed to the importance of hand washing in preventing food poisoning.  














Bereavement Services


The Crematorium chapel closed on 26th June to allow the improvement scheme to take place.  During the 12 to 13 week closure services for the crematorium will be taking place in the burial chapel.  We have over the last few weeks suffered from vandalism, flower beds, trees and windows have also been damaged.





7.	CPA


Along with others much time was spent with the CPA Team and in preparation for their visit.  I hope that the work and the effort given by Members and Officers results in something positive for the benefit of all concerned.














R D Bloxham
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